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Friday 7th July  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Term 6 highlights so far…  

 
With only two weeks to go before the summer holiday we thought it would be nice to 
share some of the exciting events that have taken place in lessons this term.  
 
In the nursery the children have been looking at the Gingerbread Man story which they 
have loved! Their WOW was to make gingerbread men and in the role play area they 
used chocolate play dough to make their own. Reception’s topic this term has been ‘The 
Rainforest’. Mystery boxes arrived in the classroom and the children loved guessing 
what animal was in them.  
 
The children in year 1 have really enjoyed taking ownership of their learning and using 
the iPads to carry out their own research. They have found out about common plants 

and trees as well as investigating the climate in different countries. After their research, many of the 
children thought they would like to move to a new place! Year 2 have enjoyed learning the story of The 
Lighthouse Keeper's Cat and loved their trip to Bournemouth Beach. It's an experience they won't forget.� 
 
Year 3 have participated in a healthy food tasting session where they 
learnt about the different food groups we should have in our diets; 
they all showed a real spirt of adventure as some of the foods were 
new to them. Ash and Silver Birch have also made significant 
progress with the recorder – they can now play a tune with two notes 
as a class!   

 
In year 4 they have been taking part in the ‘mile a day’ challenge.  The classes 
thought it would be impossible to run for a mile each day, but now most of them are 
running and walking this distance.  They also enjoyed their healthy breakfast where 
they tried some different cereals as well as some fruit and natural yogurt. Year 5 can't 
get enough science this year; they have had fun testing air resistance with their DIY 
parachute clothing range. They have also designed and made some lovely art work 

using the ‘felting’ technique. Our pupils in Year 5 are famous!  They have already appeared on BBC news 
discussing a sleep experiment they have been part of and now the BBC are returning to film them 
completing other investigations they have been doing – Good luck Year 5! 
 
Year 6 have had some very mature discussions about the recent terror incidents and tragic fire at Grenfell 
Tower; they created reflection boards around ‘The Great Get Together’ idea that was held in memory of Jo 
Cox. This all supports recent discussions with Brother Anser about the community and positive feelings we 
should have towards other.  
 
Sports Days 
The rain held off and the sun even shone for our Nursery, Reception, 
KS1 and KS2 Sports Days giving way to a variety of sporting events 
and healthy competition. Putting into practice the athletic skills they 
have acquired this term, all children competed in a variety of track 
and field events. 
 
Nursery and Reception took part in a range of activities including: balancing a ball on a tennis racket, 
throwing bean bags into hoops, speed bounce and the standing long jump. KS1 and KS2 participated in 
long jump, speed bounce, vortex throw, long and short distance running. It was fantastic to see pupils 
competing in their Aspiration Family Houses; an event that really celebrates each Family and brings the 
whole school community together. It was wonderful that so many parents and carers were able to join us 



throughout the week for an event that our pupils thoroughly enjoy. So for the results: Yellow Family won 
key stage 1 sports day and Blue Family won key stage 2 sports day. Once the points were added for both 
sports days we were delighted to announce that Yellow Family were the overall winners for our 2017 sports 
day event. Well done to everyone who took part!  
 
Rounders Tournament 
 
On Thursday 29th June a selection of our year 4 pupils had a fantastic time 
competing against other schools in the partnership in a rounders tournament. 
Miss Lella commented on how well they worked as a team and used all of the 
skills they had been practising in P.E lessons. Well done to everyone who 
played.  
 
Camp Night  

 
Nursery, Reception and Year 1 had a truly fantastic time at 
camp night. They spent their time den building, bobbing for 
apples, hunting for sweets, decorating biscuits to name a few! 
Everyone had a great time and left school with full tummies and 
smiles on their faces. 
 
 

 
A visit from Rev. Sue Burchell: Leadership  
This week we were lucky enough to have another visit from Reverend Sue from St 
Leonards Church. She discussed the topic of leadership and what the important 
qualities of a leader are. She told us the story of Jesus and his disciples who lived in 
the dusty streets of Jerusalem; this meant that their feet were dirty from walking along 
the tracks in sandals. When they went to people’s homes they would have their feet 
washed by the slaves as a sign of respect to the family they were visiting. However, 
Jesus decided this was not right. At one dinner, he washed the feet of all the disciples 
as a message to them that they should not act superior to their slaves just because 
they are their leaders. He was setting an example to the disciples, showing that a leader is someone who 
shows others how to act, not someone who is bossy. This is an important message as it highlights the true 
qualities of a good leader. 
 
Bournemouth   
 
Year 2 pupils had the most amazing time at Bournemouth on the 
29th June.  They were all extremely brave and went swimming in 
the sea as well as showing their creative flair when building 
sandcastles.  The day ended with enjoying a delicious ice cream 
on the promenade.  
 
Trip to Oxford Science Museum  
 
Year 5 rounded off their year of exciting Science by visiting the Museum of the History of Science in Oxford, 
where they were given a brief history lesson on the origins of the sundial and how they work. 
Drawing on their previous knowledge of how the planets move, the children were able to expertly explain 
how the sun rises and sets and how the seasons come about. Understanding how shadows are formed 
made it easy to understand how the sundial works. After doing a bit of detective work to find out about 

sundials through the ages, the children also found out that 
Stonehenge and Egyptian obelisks are huge sundials 
before they made their own mini versions, which they tested 
in the playground for accuracy. 
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Never climb over or through a fence by the side of the railway tracks. 

Never climb on a bridge over the railway tracks. 

Never play with a ball or any other toy on a railway station platform. 

Never play with a kite or balloon near electric cables over the railway tracks. 

Never throw stones at a train or put anything on the railway tracks. 

Always tell your parent or carer: 

·  Where you are going to play 

·  How long you are going to be 

·  Who you are going to play with 

Play Safe and Stay Safe 

Summer Fayre  
 
We had an extremely successful 
community summer fayre on Thursday 6th 
July.  The PTFA worked tirelessly to set 
up and run this huge event. Everyone had 
so much fun.  Parents/Carers beat the 

staff twice in the tug of war, teachers were 
sponged, raffle prizes were won and many more 

exciting events took place.  We would like to say a HUGE THANK YOU 
to all members of the PTFA but especially to Kerry and Tammy for 
organising the day.  They raised over £1,100 for the school!  What an 
achievement.  
 

     
 2 Year old Nursery Places for September 

 
We are pleased to announce that Cherry class (our 2 year old nursery) will be opening for morning and 
afternoon sessions from September. We offer places for those who are eligible for the free 15 hours as well 
as paid places. If you are not sure whether your child is eligible for a free place, come and fill in an 
application form and we can check. 
 
 
Keeping safe: 
 
This week in assembly we have talked to the children about the dangers of the railway. We have discussed 
the dangers around electricity on the railway and educated them about safe and unsafe places to play in 
the community.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Inappropriate Computer Games 
Please ensure you are monitoring the games that your children play and watch. We have 
noticed an increase recently in the amount of children talking about the violent, explicit and 
inappropriate 18+ games. If your child is playing these games, we take it extremely seriously 
and it is deemed to be a safeguarding issue. If you need any support with this then please do 

not hesitate to contact us to discuss any causes for concern.  
 
 
Dates for Term 6 
 
Thursday 20 th and Friday 21 st July Transition to new classes . Pupils will be working in their new classes 
with their new teachers ready for next year so it is really important that the children are in school on both of 
these days. (Letters around new classes sent out Friday 7th July) 

 
Mr Pearson, Mrs Rogers and Mrs Gordon-Weeks  
 
 
2016-17 
Please find below the term dates for this academic year.  
 
Term 6 Monday 5 June 2017 – Friday 21 July 2017 
INSET DAY: Monday 26 June 2017 – School closed to pupils 
 
2017-18 CONFIRMED 
Term 1  
Tuesday 5 September - Friday 20 October 2017 
NB: Reception and Nursery will be given start dates separately. 
INSET DAY: Monday 4th September 2017 – School closed to pupils 
 
Term 2  
Monday 30 October – Tuesday 19 December 2017 
INSET DAY: Friday 17 November 2017 – School closed to pupils 
 
Term 3  
Thursday 4 January – Friday 9 February  
NB Nursery children will have a staggered start and be given their dates directly.  

 
Term 4  
Tuesday 20 February – Thursday 29 March 
INSET DAY: Monday 19 February – School closed to pupils 
INSET DAY: Monday 26th March – School closed to pupils 
 
Term 5 
Monday 16 April – Friday 25 May 
Monday 7 May – May Day Bank Holiday – School closed to pupils 
NB Nursery children will have a staggered start and be given their dates directly.  
 
Term 6  
Tuesday 5 June – Wednesday 25 July 
INSET DAY: Monday 4 June – School closed to pupils 
INSET DAY: Friday 29 June – School closed to pupils 
 


